RECEIVED

JUN 0 8 2009

CITY MANAGERS OFFICE LAWRENCE, KS

RE: Donation of Baler to Eco Center

David Corliss City Manager 6 East 6th Street Lawrence, KS 66044

Dear David Corliss,

Please find enclosed the letter of which we spoke on May 29th, 2009. Please sign both copies but return only 1 copy to me. My address is 1300 S.E. 8th Street, Bentonville, AR 72716-0605.

The baler will be purchased from J.V. Manufacturing. Please contact Terry Coffee at 479-725-2748 or e-mail him at tcoffee@jv.com to arrange payment for the baler and installation. Terry will arrange for the transportation and installation but will need a PO for payment. Once payment arrangements and installation dates have been determined please contact me so we can make sure all is in readiness for the new balers arrival.

I want to express my sincere appreciation for the cooperation and working partnership between the City of Lawrence and Wal-Mart in regards to the Eco Center. I know that changes that we are implementing will help to keep the center a viable part of the Lawrence Community for years to come.

Lesley Heikkila Recycling Manager Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.

P: 479-273-8471 F: 479-273-8477

Respectfully, full alele

City of Lawrence, KS P.O. Box 708 Lawrence, KS 66044

RE: Donated Baler to Eco Center

Dear Gentlemen:

Please accept this letter as a summary of what was discussed and agreed to in our telephone conversation of May 29th, 2009. Pursuant to our conversation, the following matters were agreed to:

- City agrees to purchase from JV Manufacturing and donate to the Wal-Mart Eco Center for use 1 refurbished DH-72-LU-RB Baler, Serial number BD5015, for the total sum of \$4110.00. This sum includes \$3360.00 for the cost of the refurbished baler and \$750.00 for installation.
- 2) City agrees that this baler will be available for use at the Eco Center for as long as deemed necessary or prudent by Wal-Mart.
- 3) Wal-Mart agrees to use the baler as discussed, to bale aluminum and steel / tin cans. The donated unit will be included in any PM Schedules set out for equipment that is owned by Wal-Mart directly. Also any maintenance repairs needed as a direct result of operating the unit will be taken care of by Wal-Mart.
- 4) If at any time, it is determined that the Eco Center should be closed and the Recycling Programs discontinued, Wal-Mart agrees that the City of Lawrence, KS will have the right to claim the above mentioned piece of equipment in it's then "As-Is" condition. All de-installations and transportation costs will be the responsibility of the City.

If the foregoing accurately reflects your understanding of our mutual intent, please indicate your approval by signing in the space provided below and returning a signed copy to me at 1300 S.E. 8th Street, Bentonville, AR 72716-0605. Should you have any questions, or wish to discuss the above, please do not hesitate to contact me at (479) 273-8471.

Sincerely,

Lesley Heikkila
Recycling Manager
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.
P: 479-273-8174
F: 479-273-8477

Acknowledged and agreed to as of the date of this letter:

City of Lawrence, KS

By:_______
Name:
Title:

City of Lawrence, KS P.O. Box 708 Lawrence, KS 66044

RE: Donated Baler to Eco Center

Dear Gentlemen:

Please accept this letter as a summary of what was discussed and agreed to in our telephone conversation of May 29th, 2009. Pursuant to our conversation, the following matters were agreed to:

- 1) City agrees to purchase from JV Manufacturing and donate to the Wal-Mart Eco Center for use 1 refurbished DH-72-LU-RB Baler, Serial number BD5015, for the total sum of \$4110.00. This sum includes \$3360.00 for the cost of the refurbished baler and \$750.00 for installation.
- 2) City agrees that this baler will be available for use at the Eco Center for as long as deemed necessary or prudent by Wal-Mart.
- 3) Wal-Mart agrees to use the baler as discussed, to bale aluminum and steel / tin cans. The donated unit will be included in any PM Schedules set out for equipment that is owned by Wal-Mart directly. Also any maintenance repairs needed as a direct result of operating the unit will be taken care of by Wal-Mart.
- 4) If at any time, it is determined that the Eco Center should be closed and the Recycling Programs discontinued, Wal-Mart agrees that the City of Lawrence, KS will have the right to claim the above mentioned piece of equipment in it's then "As-Is" condition. All de-installations and transportation costs will be the responsibility of the City.

If the foregoing accurately reflects your understanding of our mutual intent, please indicate your approval by signing in the space provided below and returning a signed copy to me at 1300 S.E. 8th Street, Bentonville, AR 72716-0605. Should you have any questions, or wish to discuss the above, please do not hesitate to contact me at (479) 273-8471.

Sineerely,
Lesley Heikkila
Recycling Manager
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.
P: 479-273-8174
F: 479-273-8477

Acknowledged and agreed to as of the date of this letter:

City of Lawrence, KS

By:

Name:

Title: